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NHS/2023-24/1-     March 18, 2023  
 

Rules regarding Mobile Phones, Smart Watches and 
other Electronic Devices 

Dear Parents and Students, 

Please refer to the CBSE Circular NO. CBSE/AFF/CIRCULARS/2009, 
dated 29/07/2009 Circular No.02 

▪ Students are not allowed to wear smart watches to School. 

▪ Students are not allowed to bring any other electronic gadget 
like earphone, headphone, iPod, Pen drive etc. 

▪ School will not be responsible for any loss or damage to the 
mobile phones or any other electronic device. 

▪ If a student is found in possession of a mobile phone or any 
other electronic device or any other material which is not 
related to academics and brought without Permission of 
school authorities it will be confiscated for the entire, 
academic year and a fine of Rs. 500/- would be received. 

▪ In case if students are travelling home on their own and 
parents want them to carry phone. It is mandatory for parents 
to come to school with an application for the same after which 
child would be allowed to carry a GSN mobile which will have 
to be deposited at the reception immediately after child’s 
arrived in school. 

▪ At no cost mobile is allowed inside school premises. 

 
(Sumera Khan) 
Officiating Principal 
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RULES REGARDING WHATSAPP NORMS 
▪ Any important message/calls by the parents - Only between 5:00 

pm - 6:00 pm 

▪ Parents are requested to use a respectable language - when 
leaving a message on WhatsApp. 

▪ No negative remarks to be used in the communication. 

▪ Parents are requested to save/ mark important information with a 
star to avoid asking the same information again and again for 
future reference. 

▪ If contact number needs to be changed, the parent needs to send 
a request to the school office via mail. It will take at least 24 hours' 
time for the new number to be added. 

▪ Parents are not allowed to record a call with school 
authorities/staff without permission 

▪ If you need to privately message anyone in the group, remember 
that you can view the group members by tapping the group name 
and scrolling down. It would be helpful if all members hag a 
meaningful name and photo on their WhatsApp profile to aid 
identification. 

▪ Do not post or set status for adverts, religious or motivational 
'meme's', political statements or anything that may be deemed 
offensive or is irrelevant to the school. 

▪ Please remember that messages or images etc. that are added 
to the class groups or official groups chat, like any social media, 
are in the public domain, so we request you to be mindful of what 
you post. 

 
(Sumera Khan) 
Officiating Principal 
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NHS/92/2023-24/7      March 18, 2023 
 
Dear Parents, 

             السَّلامَُ عَليَْكُمْ وَرَحْمَةاُِلله وَبَرَكَاتهُ

The class teachers and subject teachers are checking bags of all the 

students during the day in order to ensure that no student carries 

mobile phones, smart watches or any objectionable items. If found, 

are confiscated in order to maintain discipline and ensure wellbeing of 

the students. We request the parents to strengthen our effort, take the 

responsibility and ensure that when the child leaves home he / she is not 

carrying any item which is disallowed by the school, check uniform and 

ensure they reach school on time. This is going to go a long way in 

ensuring the wellbeing of our children. You are requested to closely 

monitor the activities of your children at home. They need your time 

and attention. 

Let us together help our children to build a respectable career for 

themselves. 

We look forward for your active support and co-operation.  

Thank you and Regards 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
 
(Sumera Khan) 
Officiating Principal 


